Beyublic of the Philigpines
Bepartment of Education
REGION VIII - EASTERN VISAYAS

November 5, 2024

REGIONAL MEMORANDUM
cLMD-2024- 1396

PARTICIPATION IN THE TRAINING OF ALS IMPLEMENTORS ON THE
IMPLEMENTATION OF FUNCTIONAL EDUCATION
AND LITERACY PROGRAM (FELP)

To:  Schools Division Superintendent + Calbayog City Division
All Others Concerned

1. In reference to the official communication from the Office of the Director,
Bureau of Alternative Education, DepEd Central Office, dated October 28, 2024,
this Office encourages Calbayog City Division to send its identified participant to
the Training of Alternative Learning System (ALS) Implementors on the
Implementation of Functional Education and Literacy Program (FELP) on
November 4-8, 2024 at the DepEd Ecotech Center, Lahug, Cebu City.

2, Participant’s travel and other expenses related to this activity shall be
charged against the downloaded ALS Funds for this purpose at the division
office, subject to the usual accounting and auditing rules and regulations. The
reimbursement of travel expenses shall only be granted upon submission of the
complete requirements.

3. All other details are stipulated in the attached official communication.
4. Immediate dissemination of and compliance with this Memorandum are
desired.

EVELYN R. FETALVERO, CESO III
Regional Directo
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Enclosures: None

References: As stated
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Republic of the Philippines
Department of Education
BUREAU OF ALTERNATIVE EDUCATION
%

Office of the Director

October 28, 2024

EVELYN R. FETALVERO, CESO III
Regional Director, Region VIII

Attention: MARGARITO A. CADAYONA JR. PhD, CESO VI
Officer-in-Charge
Office of the Schools Division Superintendent
SDO - Calbayog City

Dear Director Fetalvero:
Greetings of peace!

This Office, through the Program Management and System Development Division (PMSDD),
will conduct the Training of ALS Implementors in the Pilot Sites on the Implementation
of Functional Education and Literacy Program (FELP) on November 4 to 8, 2024 at the
DepEd Ecotech Center, Lahug, Cebu City.

The participants of the said activity are selected BAE and NEAP Personnel, Regional ALS Focal
Persons, Education Program Specialists II for ALS, and ALS teachers of the three (3) pilot sites.

For the continuity of the agreed directions and plans of the said professional development
program, may we invite MILANER R. OYO-A, Principal IV, who is involved in the
planning and design stages to serve as Training Facilitator and Process Observer.

Board and lodging and other expenses for supplies and materials to be incurred by the
participants shall be charged to 2024 FLO-ALS Current Funds, while the travel and other
incidental expenses shall be charged to the funds comprehensively released to the Regional
Offices (DM-CT-2024-046) or to local funds (MOOE) subject to the usual government
accounting and auditing rules and regulations.

Should there be queries or clarifications, please contact Michael Angelo V. Infante, Senior
Education Program Specialist, Bureau of Alternative Education-Program Management and
System Development Division (BAE-PMSDD) through email at bae.pmsdd@deped.gov.ph.

We anticipate your positive response to this request.

Very truly yours,

3

E R. ALMAYDA
Directo

5/F Bonifacio Building, DepEd Complex, Meralco Avenue, Pasig City
Direct Line: (632) 8636-3603 E-mail: bae.od@deped.gov.ph
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